




2. Recently Developed Properties Map: This map highlights properties within the

growth geographies planned around light rail which should be excluded on the

basis they are unlikely to be developed having been built in the last twenty years

(2000 to 2020 ~ 72.5 acres) to thirty years (1990 to 1999 ~ 54 acres) (reference

Enclosure 2).

In addition to the above geography characteristics which should be excluded from future 

growth forecasts, the City of Campbell is comprised of relatively small parcels which will 

make it virtually impossible, outside a mandated eminent domain program, to assemble 

multiple properties to achieve the anticipated growth projections. 

Further, the Campbell City Council believes that other jurisdictions have unique 

geographies as well and, therefore, had requested that the 2050 Households data be 

modified to reflect individual jurisdictions' land constraints. The City believes these 

changes could easily be made by requesting each jurisdiction to prepare a formal list of 

excluded properties to be considered in the underlying data without undermining the HMC 

methodology. Recognizing local constraints, the City of Campbell prepared its own map 

illustrating properties within the growth geographies which should have been excluded as 

previously noted (see Enclosure 1 & 2). For Campbell the 2050 Household data also 

assumed the construction of the Hacienda and Vasona Light rail stations. As you may be 

aware, the Santa Clara Valley Transportation Authority (VT A) Board voted to place the 

Vasona Light Rail Extension and Corridor Improvement Program on an indefinite hold at 

its September 5, 2019 meeting (see Enclosure 4- Santa Clara VTA Board of Directors 

September 5, 2019 Meeting Minutes). Considering the fact that the Vasona Light Rail 

Extension had been contemplated for over two decades and has been found to be 

infeasible by the VTA in 2019, population projections which rely on its construction should 

be removed from the 2050 Household baseline since there are no longer plans to extend 

the light rail. 

Separately, the City understands the HMC methodology relies on the underlying use of 

Plan Bay Area 2050 and, by extension, the criteria used to establish Transit-Rich and 

High-Resource Areas. The City has identified concerns with the criteria used to establish 

both categories as follows: 

► Transit-Rich Areas: Recognizing that buses do not travel on fixed rails and change

headway schedules, routes, and rates frequently based on ridership (changing

several times over the last few years, and more recently in response to COVID-

19) it is not appropriate for the City, or growth forecasts to plan for development

reliant on such routes without assurance that the schedules, routes and rates used

in the studied areas would remain for the plan period.

► High-Resource Areas: These areas are generally encumbered by high costs of

living and dense populations. The City understands that high living costs are
























